
 

 

Trinity Tidings 
Trinity Lutheran Church and School 

3000 35th Avenue 

Greeley, Colorado 80634  

 

   MAY 2024  

 

Trinity Lutheran School  

presents 

A Living History Museum 

 

May 

 

Thursday, 

May 2nd, 

2024 

6:00 pm  

Start           

in the  

school 

gym. 

PRESCHOOL SINGING 

LIVE AUCTION 

(FEATURES TRINITY STUDENT QUILT                                                  

& PRINCIPAL FOR THE DAY) 

HISTORIC FIGURE PERFORMANCES 

BAKE SALE                                                                        

(Funds will be added to the easter love                                               

monies for signage updates) 



 

 

May 
~ Thursday,  May 2nd ~ 

 @ 11:00 am  
 

Mite Devotions 
 

Program:  National Day of Prayer 
Presented by Pastor Joshua Vanderhyde 

 

Hostess:  Carolyn Cowherd 
 

Thursday, May 2nd is National Day of Prayer.  
Please come to the 11 am  Prayer Service and encourage others to take time out  

of your day to pray for our church, for our community and for our nation.  
Pray for our Nation and its leaders and those in all the world. 

 
Greeting Cards Restocked! -Check out the new selection of “Spring” 
cards! Mother’s Day and Graduation cards are available. 
 

MITE SUNDAY,  May 5th –Bring your mites and put them in 
the mite box located in the Narthex. 
 

                           LAST CHANCE TO TURN IN YOUR                                                       
EASTER LOVE ENVELOPES! 

Lutheran Women in Mission (LWML) 

“UNDIE” SUNDAY 

Collecting each Sunday in May 

 
What:  NEW socks & underwear for Men, Women and Children 

Benefiting Orphan Grain Train   
Look for the collection box in the narthex. 

Donations will be delivered to the LWML District Convention  

June 7-9 being held here in Greeley! 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=lwml+clip+art&view=detailv2&&id=878DBA0C8DE518C87104AD85B2DFA8FFB325873C&selectedIndex=1&ccid=BKVg3pt1&simid=608046720082118854&thid=OIP.M04a560de9b75f96c9da8840de0a9b1f3o0


 

 

My family and I have been in Greeley for six months, and it is feeling like home. Thank you for so 
warmly bringing our family into the life of Trinity. May God continue to take us all up into his own 
life by his Spirit as we gather together as Christ’s body. 
 

When we arrived last October, most plants had died or become dormant. For most of our time here, 
Greeley has been sleeping, so to speak. Now the earth is springing to life. Trees are using last year’s 
energy to put out leaves and blossoms; farmers are using last year’s seeds to plant their fields;       
gardeners are getting ready to transplant tomatoes and other annuals as the world becomes habitable 
once again. 
 

Is the soil of your heart ready for spring? Some gardeners till the soil, others don’t. Many spread a 
layer of compost. We can think in similar ways about the soil of our hearts. Has your heart been  
compacted and hardened by repeated conflict without resolution? Are you holding on to grudges or 
pain? These and other forms of heartache can prevent the seed of God’s Word from penetrating and 
developing roots. Do you find your attention dominated by anxiety? Or is it captured by earthly    
pursuits? The seed of God’s Word needs space in your mind and heart—it needs attention—or it            
will be choked out. 
 

Prayer opens up space for God’s Word to land in optimal soil. It invites change of perspective,        
rearrangement of priorities, redirection of hope. “The Lord is at hand; do not be anxious about                 
anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made 
known to God. And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and 
minds in Christ Jesus” (Philippians 4:5–7). 
 

Prayer is vital for faith; it is also vital for your neighbor. Pray for your family and friends, neighbors 
and neighborhood, leaders, city, nation, the world. Pray for both earthly and spiritual goods—for             
security from violence and from the attacks of the devil, for peace amid family difficulties and amid 
spiritual turmoil, for health of body and of soul, for relief from physical ailments and faith to bear 
them patiently. Pray for Trinity Lutheran Church and School, for our district and synod, and for the 
Christian Church throughout the world. Pray that all would be saved and come to the knowledge of 
the truth (1 Timothy 2:4). 
 

Prayer invites the Word like a question invites an answer. It invites God to act. What’s more, God 
wants the invitation. What a gift. 
 

On Thursday, May 2, the National Day of Prayer, we will join our LWML in a prayer service at       
10 a.m. to pray for our nation and all of the above. This will be a special time to unite our attention 
toward God, inviting him to work in the hearts of us and others. May God grant us faith to lend our 
attention daily to God for the benefit of our neighbor and the world, and so that the peace of God, 
which surpasses all understanding, will guard [our] hearts and minds in Christ Jesus”       
(Philippians 4:7).   
 

Peace in Christ, 

Pastor Joshua Vanderhyde 
 



 

 

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES   DATE:  4/13/2024 

Trinity Lutheran Church and School   Location:  Narthex Lounge, 8:30 a.m. 

Greeley, Colorado     Facilitator:  Angela Riemer, Chairperson 

          

Attendance:  Quorum established. 

Angela Reimer, Chair   Renee Ortado, Vice Chair  Brenda Schmidt, Secretary (Zoom) 

Londa Polzin, Treasurer   Randy Brech, At-Large  Scott Chartier, At-Large  

Matt Foster, At-Large   Cheri Carsten, Business Manager Linda Klipp, School Co-Chair  

Pastor Vanderhyde 
 

The meeting opened with prayer by Pastor.   Opening devotion given by Londa.  

Minutes:  March minutes were approved via email by Council members prior to this meeting 
 

Old Business: 

• Thank you to all you made the Lent and Easter season a special time of worship at Trinity. 

• See Elder Report for Pastors work on the Mega Outcomes/Outcomes for the Boards Policy Manual. 

• Quarterly Congregational Assembly Meeting set for Sunday, April 21, 2024, at 11:45 am. 

Agenda:  Approval of the proposed budget and board reports.   

• Tabled review of Church Council Policy Manual section 2 “Church Council Self-Governance Policies” for May Council meeting 

to allow time to discuss proposed budget. 

• Review and editing of “Facility Use Policy” will be completed with Council members via email with Angela leading the                 

discussion.   
 

Board of Elders:  Pastor Vanderhyde in absence of Ken Clavir 

• Have prepared their proposed budget.  

• Adopted rewritten “Mega Outcomes/Outcome statements” for the three Board Policy Manuals written by Pastor.   

• Confirmation will change to 7th and 8th grade.  No students ready to be confirmed this year.   

 Needing a Sunday School Superintendent as Amanda Thuener will be stepping out of the position. 

• Opening for volunteer to lead Security Team. 

• Continuing to plan for Wednesday night activities for Trinity families. 

• Elders are working on family assignments. 
 

School Board: Linda Klipp, Co-Chair 

• Report sent to Council by email ahead of this meeting.  Discussion and clarifying questions answered. 

• Proposed budget has been prepared. 

• Considering different staff and classroom configurations for ’24-’25 school year. 

• Recent emphasis on Marketing and working on Signage and better exposure for School. 
 

Treasurer:  Londa, Treasurer 

• Monthly financial report emailed prior to meeting for review.  Scott moved that the report be accepted as presented.  Second 

by Randy.  Discussion and approved by voice vote. 
 

Business Manager:  Cheri Carsten, Volunteer Business Manager / Londa Polzin, Treasurer 

• Proposed budget emailed to all members ahead of the meeting.  Matt moved that the proposed budget be accepted.  Scott 

seconded the motion.  Lengthy discussion.  Amended motion to include clarification of Ministry line item to “Ministry        

Expenses” and People category on consolidated budget to clarify payroll of both School and Church staff.  Amended motion 

passed with unanimous voice vote. 

• Discussion how to distribute Proposed Budget to congregation for assembly meeting Sunday April 21.  Will email condensed 

2024-2045 budget to email list and offer full details via email for anyone upon request.  Plan to email Wednesday morning 

along with agenda and draft minutes of previous meeting.  
 

New Business: 

• Adoption of Mega Outcomes/Outcomes:  Renee moved that the Church Council Board adopt the Mega Outcomes/Outcomes 

as presented by Pastor and already adopted by the Board of Elders and replace what is now in all three policy manuals 

(Council, Elders, School).  Motion seconded by Scott.  Discussion.  Motion passed with voice vote. 
 

The Mega Outcome and Outcomes will serve to guide all boards in developing strategies to support these outcomes (goals).           

Pastor plans to share these at the upcoming April Congregational Assembly meeting. 
 

Next Church Council meeting is May 11, 2024.  8:30 am.   

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:30 am with prayer by Pastor. 

  



 

 

School  Happenings  

Preschool & K-8 

Trinity family, 
 

As this year closes, we see changes on the horizon. . . see the Board of Education letter in  

this newsletter for an overview.  We are seeking candidates for elementary positions and     

preschool classroom assistants, so please refer candidates to Board members. 
 

LIVING HISTORY – This year’s spring production will be Living History museum-walk 

through the hallways of our school.  Each student in K-8 will be a character from the past and 

share their story.  The evening begins at 6:00 in the gym with a performance by the preschool 

students.  We will then auction off the 2023-24 school quilt.  Each year, the Trinity Quilters 

create a quilt based on our school theme; this year the theme was “Connected”.  After that, 

you are free to walk the halls and meet the historical characters.  Starting at 6:45, there will 

be a bake sale in the school cafeteria.  You can purchase items to enjoy an evening snack 

(there will be coffee), or purchase items to take home.  Funds raised at the bake sale go to 

the project to improve signage on the Trinity property. 
 

On May 3, elementary students will spend the morning helping to beautify the Trinity               

property; in the afternoon, they will have Field Day.  Preschool will do their own special 

events on May 20 & 21. 
 

The school will observe teacher appreciation week the week of May 6-10. 
 

GRADUATION AND TEACHER RECOGNITION – On Tuesday evening, May 21, there will 

be a service in the church at 6:00 p.m.  We will recognize the 8th graders who are graduating 

and the teachers who are leaving.  There will be an ice cream social after the service.  The 

congregation is invited to join school families for this event. 
 

And just like that, another school year is done.  May 22 is the last day of classes; school            

dismisses at noon.  May 23 & 24 are reserved for staff meetings.  Summer childcare will start 

on Tuesday, May 28. 
 

Pray that we have a good summer – that the Lord quickly send candidates to fill staffing                     

vacancies, that we continue to enroll more students and that are summer school staff and 

students have days full of 

learning and fun. 
 

Gwen Marshall 
Preschool Director  
 

Alysa Balfour  

K-8 Administrator  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

“The Lord is righteous in all his ways and faithful in all he does. The Lord is near to all who call on him, to all who call 

on him in truth. He fulfills the desires of those who love him; he hears their cry and saves them.”  Psalms 145 v 17-19 
  

Dear Trinity church family, 

It has been a whirlwind year for Trinity Lutheran School so far and there are many changes 

and plans for next year.  It is true that for various personal reasons several staff members will 

be moving on from Trinity next year, but God is faithful and has great plans for us in the    

coming year.  We are blessed to already have interest in the open staff positions.  
 

Looking ahead, Trinity School Board is extremely excited about the 2024/25 school year. Staff 

will be implementing a new academic structure and introducing new math and language arts 

curriculum.  These changes will provide more academic rigor for our students and assist the 

board in our goal to begin the Lutheran accreditation process. Trinity Lutheran remains    

committed to the ministry of Christian education even during times of change.  The core     

values and goals of our school remain intact. 
 

We appreciate Trinity church members, like yourselves, that continue to support our school 

and share our passion for solid, Christ centered education for our students. 
 

You can be of great assistance to the Board and our school staff  during this time.  

Please keep Trinity Lutheran School in your prayers, we are asking God for guidance and 

strength. 
 

Additionally, if you know teachers that you think would be a good fit for Trinity, let us know. 
 

Trinity School Board 

  

A Note from the School Board 
 
Contact information: 
 

Linda-klipp4@comcast.net                                                        

Pam-pamela.clavir@gmail.com 

Margaret-margaret9947@gmail.com                             

Laura-ljreiter17@gmail.com                                                                                                                             

Kathy-kdurdy@comcast.net                                             

mailto:Linda-klipp4@comcast.net
mailto:Pam-pamela.clavir@gmail.com
mailto:Margaret-margaret9947@gmail.com
mailto:Laura-ljreiter17@gmail.com
mailto:Kathy-kdurdy@comcast.net


 

 

2024  

The Resource Center                                    

Baby Bottle Campaign 
 

Spring is upon us.  Green grass, flowers, and sprouting trees are the things I truly look forward to 

at this time of year.  Not to mention long sunny days.  With spring comes many outdoor activities 

that are sometimes laborious and other times down right enjoyable.  How blessed we are to live 

the life we’ve been given. 

 

With spring, comes this year’s Baby Bottle Campaign that helps The Resource Center (TRC) to provide ser-

vices to those who find themselves at a crossroad.  The services include:  pre-abortion testing, pregnancy 

testing, private options evaluations, support after an abortion, limited ultrasound, STD testing, and labor and 

delivery classes.  That’s quite a list considering that these services are given with no charge to the client who 

comes through TRC doors. 

 

TRC is able to do this because of the generous donations from congregations and corporate sponsors.  Last 

year our members contributed $10,754.36.  WOW!  Thank you for supporting this organization that helps 

to provide hope and new life to those who come to them for help.  Additionally, TRC shares the Gospel of 

Jesus to all who are willing to hear the Good News. 

 

The campaign will begin on Mother’s Day, May 12th and end of Father’s Day, June 16th.  Please look for the 

display in the narthex.  Your filled bottles should be returned to the church on Sunday mornings.  You may 

hand them to Cheri or Barb in the church office.  Thank you in advance for your support. 

 

Londa Polzin 

TRC Church Ambassador 

 Dive into a week of adventure at Trinity's Vacation Bible 

School:  

"Scuba Diving into Friendship with God!"  

Monday, June 10th – Friday, June 14th  

9 am to 12 pm  

Enroll your child today- either visit our registration page  

vbspro.events/p/trinityvbs24 or scan the QR code!  

 

Become a part of this exciting church outreach by 

supporting our VBS in one or more of the following ways:  

 1.  Join our dedicated team of volunteers by signing up through our website or by using 

the QR code.  

 2.  Visit our donation request station located in the Narthex to see how 

you can contribute to the success of this event.  

 3.  Uphold this year's VBS in your prayers.  
 

If you have any questions or you wish to learn more about how to be     

involved, please reach out to Tori Foster at tori.foster003@gmail.com or 

call 757-660-2471.  



 

 

     Financial Report 
      Cash Position 

 Third Quarter Ending March 31, 2024  

 

Offerings & Other Income  $ 460,548 

School Income    $ 292,877 

Gifts                $  21,000 

      Total Income (Cash In)      $774,425 

                                

Ordinary Expenses    $ 715,054 

Mortgage Interest               $  58,713 

Mortgage Principal    $   33,682 

Total Expenses (Cash Out)             $ 807,449 
 

Expenses in Excess of  Income              ( $ 33,025) 
 

If  you have any questions regarding these numbers, please feel free to contact a Kristen 

Meritt or Cheri Carsten.   

Mortgage balance: $1,737,371 

NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER 

 

Thursday, May 2nd 

11 am Prayer Service 
 

Pastor Vanderhyde will lead the service, promoted by the LWML in our 
congregation and throughout our Synod. 

 

This is an opportunity to come together to unite our hearts and minds in 
prayer for our country and for all the people of the world. 

 

“Grace, Mercy, and Peace” 
Invite your family, friends and neighbors. 



 

 



 

 

NO BETTER WAY  

THAN TO GIVE IN MAY!   
for  YOUR  

WELD FOOD BANK DONATION 

CANNED VEGETABLES     CANNED FRUIT     CANNED SOUP 

BOXED POTATOES    PASTA SAUCE       CANNED MEATS      

GIFT CARDS (Please give directly to Barb Perusek)     

 

Drop off your donations at the school Mon-Fri 8 am-4 pm  

or the church Sunday mornings. 

I shared this article a few years ago with Trinity and recently I have had requests 
to run it again, so here we go: 

The Death of  Common Sense by Lori Borgman 

Let us mourn the passing of an old friend. His name is Common Sense.  C.S. 
lived a long life but died from heart failure.  He was as old as the ages and 
devoted his life to schools, hospitals, homes and offices,  helping folks live 
without fanfare and foolishness.  For decades, petty rules and frivolous    
lawsuits held no power over C.S. He was credited with teaching valued    
lessons like knowing when to come in out of the rain, working hard, and that 
life isn’t always fair.   
 

C.S. lived by sound financial policies (“Don’t spend more than you earn”) 
and reliable teaching (“The adult is in charge, not the child’). A veteran of 
the Industrial Revolution, the Great Depression, and the Technological    
Revolution, C.S. survived trends of feminism, body piercing, bilingual      
education and new math.  His health declined with the arrival of the “If-It-
Only-Helps-One-Person-It’s Worth-It” virus. His waning strength proved no 

match for the ravages of incomprehensible regulations. He watched in pain as people became ruled 
by self-serving politicians, government auditors,  and college professors who’d formerly been in jail. 
 

His health deteriorated as schools implemented zero-tolerance policies, resulting in six year-old boys 
charged with sexual harassment for kissing, teens suspended for using mouthwash after lunch, or 
teachers fired for reprimanding unruly students. C.S. finally lost his will to live as the Ten                 
Commandments were declared contraband, churches became businesses, criminals got better                 
treatment than victims, and judges began to make laws rather than enforce them.   
 

As the end neared, C.S. was overwhelmed by regulations for low-flow toilets and “green” items that 
cost more to make than they saved.  Finally, when told that homeowners groups wouldn’t allow                
flying the flag, he breathed his last. 
 

He was preceded in death by his parents, Right and Wrong, his wife Discretion, his daughter                            
Responsibility and his son Reason.  His funeral was small, because few knew he’d died.   
“God made foolish the wisdom of the world.”  1 Corinthians 1:20 
Hopefully common sense is still in your heart and home! 

https://www.loriborgman.com/author/lori/


 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

The following members of our church are currently either living at home or in a care   

facility and have limited capability of joining their church family at worship.                

Remembering  
Our Homebound Members 

Note from the Editor: Growing up on a farm, we of course had a family garden. In the 

spring, the whole garden had to be worked in preparation for planting. Some areas needed the remains of 

last year’s plants removed. Other areas needed the weeds pulled. Still others needed a hoe taken to them 

to break up the hardened soil. (One year I wasn’t paying attention and got into the asparagus patch     

rather aggressively with the hoe. That’s when I learned you pull weeds and salt asparagus patches, you 

never hoe them.) Once the garden was planted, daily care was required. Watering, pulling weeds,                    

protection from insects, cold snaps or hail, and fertilizing were some of the ways to care for the garden. 

There is a lot of tender loving care along with the hard work for a garden to bear fruit. Gardens remind 

me of relationships, they also need tended to with loving care. I often hear the key to a good relationship 

is communication. While gardens are visual and I can see if they need water, have too much water, need 

weeds pulled, etc, relationships with people are multi-faceted and I may not see what is needed. I have to 

listen to them through their words and actions. Relationships with people in this world can be                          

complicated, and that brings me to consider my relationship with God. How do I loving care for my      

relationship with our Lord and Savior? He cares for me, each and every day, providing what I need (not 

necessarily what I want) so that I bear fruit. He faithfully tends the garden that I reside in. I care for the 

relationship by repenting of my sins, baring my heart and soul to Him through prayer and by cultivating 

the relationships He has given me. Communication is key and to that I strive to pray without ceasing. 

May you give tender care to the gardens in your life and bountifully bear the fruit the Master Gardner has 

so patiently cared for in you. “Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, give thanks in all circumstances; for this 

is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you.”  1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 

Please keep them in your prayers and consider calling or sending cards or letters to let 

them know you are thinking of them.  If you need an address or phone number, call the 

church office or pick up a directory at the church. 

*Richard Beitz-Home 

*Ellen Colegrove-Grace Point 

*Elaine Daubert-Home 

*Melanie Davis - Home  

*Teresa Detterer-Home 

*Rachel Einspahr – Home     

*Richard Ewald –Bethesda Gardens 

*Mary Henneck-Home 

*Caryle Kassahn –Home 

*Ruth McGhghy - Life Care 

*Ron Otto-Grace Point 

*Karen Rutt-Home 

*Dave Schonek –Home 

*Esther Specht-Home  

*Lorene Steele –Home 

*Don & Dixie Wacker –Home 

*Earl  Weiss –Grace Point     



 

 

(If we missed your special day, please let the office know.) 

Birthdays May 

 

1-Linda Korf 

5-Rose Allmann 

5-Roxanne Schlichenmayer 

7 –Matthew Dietrich 

7 –Asa Ewald 

7-Kyra McKinney 

8 –Harold Dietrich 

8 –Rachel Dietrich 

8-Greg Hiller 

9 -Jaylee Boxum 

14 –Elaine Kenan 

14– Ruth McGhghy 

16 –Geoffrey Dietrich 

17 –Joshua Anderson 

17 –Oakley Brown 

19 –Michael Thuener 

 

20 –Barb Perusek 

21 –Gage Balderas 

23-Dale Schlichenmayer 

25–Keziah Kunze 

26-Tonaira Ewald 

26 –Suzanne Fricke 

26 –Chloe Herold 

26 –Jeff Junker 

26 –Jacquelyn Stuht 

27 –Toni Harvey 

27 –Paul Henneck 

27 –Angela Riemer 

27 –Esther Specht 

31 –Kimberly Munsterman 

 

Jim & Jacquelyn Stuht—8 yrs. 

Jennifer & Michael Lenderink –13 yrs. 

James & Ashley Roohr –16 yrs. 

Jeff & Diana Leschinsky –22 yrs. 

Ron & Tammi Gemaehlich –46 yrs. 

Scott & Mary Tyrell –33 yrs. 

Doug & Candy Reed –34 yrs. 

Lance & Londa Polzin –44 yrs. 

Ron & Arlene Otto –63 yrs. 

Verne & Rachel Einspahr –64 yrs. 



 

 

May 
ALTAR FLOWER 

~Schedule~  
 

Please sign up to bring flowers.   

The chart is on bulletin board on the 

west wall of the narthex. Please call the  

church office, 970-330-2485 and let 

Debi know you added your name.   
 

May 5 

Available 
 

May 12 (Mother’s Day) 

Available 
 

May 17 

Available 
 

May 24 

Available 

 

~Attendance~ 

       

  March 17  Early-106 Late-41  

   March 24 Early-112 Late-49 

   March 31 Sunrise-41 

   Early-182 Late-79 

   April 7  Early-100 Late-46 

   April 14  Early-106  Late-43 

 In  
Loving 
Memory 

Wilbur Lutz 
Born 3-3-1926 

Died 3-28-2024 
 

Sunday Mornings   
 

8:00 am -Worship Service 
 

10:30 am  -Worship Service 
 

Holy Communion   

2nd, 4th, & 5th Sundays 

********* 
Go to:  tlsgreeley.org to Live-stream  

Give to the  

Lord as He has 

given to you! 



 

 

Ministry Assistants—May Schedule 
 

May 5 

Elders – 8:00 am  Gary Klipp; 10:30 am  Steve Cooper 

Ushers –8:00 am Doug Reed; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt 

Sound –8:00 am Dan Swanson; 10:30 am Dan Swanson 

Video –8:00 am Mary Beitz; 10:30 am Terri Swanson 

Organist– Ken Streeb 

Security –8:00 am Lance Polzin; 10:30 am  Bret Schmidt 

 

May 12* 

Elders –8:00 am Bob Thorgesen; 10:30 am Steve Cooper 

Ushers –8:00 am Doug Reed; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt 

Sound –8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Jeff Junker 

Video –8:00 am Jeff Junker; 10:30 am Jeff Junker  

Organist –Debra Schwartz 

Security – 8:00 am Douglas Sterner; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt 

 

May 19 

Elders – 8:00 am  Ken Clavir; 10:30 am Steve Cooper 

Ushers –8:00 am Cheri Carsten; 10:30 am Ken Einspahr 

Sound –8:00 am Aaron Riemer; 10:30 am Aaron Riemer 

Video –8:00 am Angela Riemer; 10:30 am Angela Riemer 

Organist– Ken Streeb 

Security –8:00 am Brian Anderson; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt 

 

May 26* 

Elders –8:00 am Larry Whitney; 10:30 am Ken Clavir 

Ushers –8:00 am Cheri Carsten; 10:30 am Ken Einspahr  

Sound –8:00 am Dan Swanson; 10:30 am Dan Swanson 

Video –8:00 am Terri Swanson; 10:30 am Terri Swanson 

Organist– Debra Schwartz 

Security –8:00 am Mike Thuener; 10:30 am Bret Schmidt 

 

 Ministry assistants are always needed in each of the above areas.   

If you are interested in serving, please call the following people. 

Elders - Ken Clavir, 352-4608 

Ushers - Ken Einspahr, 454-1626 

Sound/Video - Dan Swanson, 351-8815 



 

 



 

 

 

Trinity Tidings 
Trinity Lutheran Church/School 

3000 35th Avenue 

Greeley, Colorado 80634 

 
Return Service Requested 

 
Church/School Office: 970-330-2485 

Church/School Fax:  970-330-2844 

Church/School Email:  office@tlgreeley.com 

Website: tlsgreeley.org 

 

Worship Services 

Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am 

Adult Bible Classes 

Sunday School - 9:20 am  

 


